
BGGC Eurofox Evaluation 
  
There has recently been some communication with the Committee concerning the decision to endorse 
the Future Aerotowing Sub-Committee’s recent Interim Report recommendation to extend the 
Eurofox evaluation until the end of July 2019. 
  
The Committee is		very aware the Eurofox has less field performance capability than the Pawnee and 
there will be days when it is not possible to safely tow with the Eurofox when it would have been safe 
to tow with the Pawnee. The whole purpose of the evaluation is to find out just how many days 
towing would be lost by operation of the Eurofox vs the Pawnee and since the evaluation to date has 
taken place both during the cooler temperatures of winter and an unusually long period of 
predominantly easterly winds, we need to capture more data on westerly winds and the warmer 
temperatures of summer as well as with heavier ballasted gliders. 
  
A number of members have said to me that a few years ago a majority vote at an EGM decided to sell 
the 180HP Scout and keep the 200HP+ Pawnee because it was the more capable tug and better suited 
to Nympsfield. In which case why are we evaluating a 120HP tug now? At the time the club had to 
sell one tug because we were not – and still aren’t – doing enough aerotows to justify the expense of 
owning and maintaining two tugs. So it was logical at the time to keep the more capable tug and sell 
the least capable. We are now in a different position, our Pawnee is worn out and the engine life will 
expire in 2 – 3 years time. We will either have to buy a new engine at £45000 plus to put in the worn 
out airframe or buy a new tug. We could of course buy another used Pawnee for less than the cost of 
an engine but it will probably also be old with limited engine life remaining and the maintenance 
costs of a Pawnee run at around an average of £10000 per year – that’s about £10 for each and every 
aerotow we do (Usk gliding club spent £30000 on Pawnee maintenance in 2018 !!). And there is some 
question around the longevity of future Type Certificate holder support for the Pawnee meaning we 
might end up with a tug we can’t fly.  
  
One thing we don’t want to do is to be faced with an unplanned and reactive tug replacement decision 
when our hand is forced by the Pawnee engine hours expiring or engine failing. Much better that we 
evaluate what is available now before the situation becomes critical and have a replacement plan for 
the Pawnee ready to implement when and not if, the engine and airframe need replacing. There is no 
obvious alternative to the Pawnee type, but one aircraft type currently stands head and shouders above 
the others from an operating cost perspective – the Eurofox. Hence the current evaluation to see if the 
Eurofox is suitable tug for our operation at Nympsfield.  
  
Most objections to the Eurofox evaluation are based on the premise that it is “not safe.” All 
aerotowing activity is potentially risky whatever the tug, glider and weather combination. The risks 
have to be actively managed regardless of the tug being used. To suggest as some do that “the Pawnee 
will always get you out of trouble” is not entirely true. There are some days when the Pawnee also 
won’t have enough performance to deal with the conditions. The pilots in charge of both tug and 
glider should always consider the existing conditions every time they commence a launch, monitor 
the progress and have established a point at which they will abandon the launch and land ahead while 
there is still sufficient airfield remaining as explained in last week’s email from our CFI Greg. Mental 
rehearsal of the decision point and actions should be included in the 	“Eventualities” part of your pre-
flight checks. It is not just winch launches that can suffer from a failure of some sort. If you need 
further guidance or advice about the conditions on the day, please consult with the Duty Instructor. 
  
We are not “flight testing” the Eurofox. It is a well established glider tug currently being operated by 
many gliding clubs. The Eurofox being leased by the club, G-CHUP, has an LAA Permit to Fly for 
aerial work of towing gliders. It has the Edge uprated engine delivering 120HP which has greatly 
increased its performance compared with the 100HP version, arguably equal or better than the 
Lycoming engined types such as Super Cubs operated at Nympsfield before we acquired Pawnees. 
Our instructors and tug pilots are very mindful that the Eurofox has less performance than the Pawnee 



and are quite rightly taking a cautious approach to the evaluation. With the existing procedures and 
mitigations in place your Committee, CFI and Tug Master feel there is no increase in risk by towing 
with the Eurofox than with the Pawnee.  
  
Your Committee understands there will be days when you will not be able to tow with the Eurofox 
when you could have towed behind the Pawnee and no doubt you will find this very frustrating when 
it happens. The whole purpose of the trial is to find out how many days this happens and whether the 
interruption to launching and frustration to members is worth the undoubted economic and 
airworthiness benefits of operating a Eurofox as the sole tug at Nymspfield. For this reason we are 
keeping the Pawnee grounded to avoid it being preferentially used used on marginal days and 
skewing the data. Tug pilots have a reporting form to feed back results to the Towing Sub-Committee, 
but to ensure we capture all days when there was a demand for an aerotow and it could not be 
serviced by the Eurofox for performance reasons I invite members to report to me any day when they 
wanted an aerotow but could not get one behind the Eurofox. To keep the record realistic we will 
filter out days when the Pawnee would also have not been able to tow for weather reasons - wind, 
turbulence, cloudbase etc.  
  
Safety is our number one priority. But we need to be sensible about it and balance the risk 
appropriately. If we wanted 100% guarantee of safety we would sell the fleet, all the launching 
equipment, tractor, mower, airfield and stay at home in a padded room with a gliding simulator on our 
PC. But in the real world we all accept there is an element of risk every time we get in our car, on a 
commercial flight or go gliding. We aim to manage that risk so there is no unacceptable level of risk. 
Your Committee, CFI and Tug Master unanimously agree that with the current mitigations and 
cautious approach being taken with the Eurofox evaluation there is no unacceptable increase in risk to 
the public, trial lessons or members.  
  
The evaluation is currently scheduled to end on 31st July and the Future Aerotowing Sub Committee 
will then compile their report and recommendations. I ask members to keep an open mind throughout 
the remainder of the evaluation period and to await the publication of the report. As long as I remain 
Chairman I will do everything I can to ensure that members make the final decision by a vote at AGM 
or EGM on which tug type shall be the sole tug operated by BGGC. 
  
Finally, I should like to emphasise that if you feel it is not safe on any give day to tow or take a launch 
behind the Eurofox then do not take-off. Tug pilots, instructors and members should not feel under 
any pressure to commence a launch against their better judgement and I will support anybody who 
declines to fly for this reason. 
  
Andy Davis 
Chairman 
2nd May 2019 
 


